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OPPOSITION TO THE QUEENSLAND RACING INTEGRITY COMMISSION BILL

| do not support the implementation of the Queensland Racing Integrity Bill. | believe there has
been a knee-jerk reaction to the live-baiting scandal by the State Government, to the detriment of
the thoroughbred and harness racing industries. Disappointingly, Queensland was the only state
where all racing codes were penalised in the live-baiting debacle, which was a national issue.

The recommendations from the McSporran Inquiry were focussed on the greyhound industry,
meaning the thoroughbred and harness industries should be exempt from change. The Terms of
reference within the McSporran Inquiry recommendations are unequivocal and, as described in
items 75 and 76, are limited to the greyhound industry. The Executive Summary must reflect the
focus on the greyhound industry, and be similarly limited to that sector of the racing industry.
Without justification nor evidence, the recommendations have extended into the harness and
racing industries.

| also strongly oppose the proposed structure of an All Codes Board, and believe it is ludicrous to
suggest that only three of the seven members need experience in the racing industry. This will
likely result in mismanagement due to a lack of industry knowledge. The racing industry is complex
and unique, and as such, requires the leadership of those with intricate knowledge. It is most
crucial for the board to have racing industry knowledge, as well as a strong business and marketing
mind.

| strongly oppose the isolation of racing participants from any influence or control of the industry
they sustain. It is unacceptable for control bodies to oversee the industry without expertise or
experience in the field. It is timely to remind the committee of a corporation previously controlling
the industry when Bob Bentley was the controlling shareholder in Racing Queensland Ltd in the
period 2007-2012. It was during this period that 10 people were referred to the ICAC.

| also believe that it is unacceptable for the racing industry to suffer as a result of the touted
$28million cost of the Integrity Commission. This is a commission that nobody in the industry
believes is necessary, yet industry participants will be forced to pay the price for it with cuts to
prizemoney and race meetings to compensate for it. In any other industry, there is supervision for
compliance with the Acts and Regulations under which they operate - the racing industry should
not be treated differently and | believe the costs for compliance should not passed on to the
industry.
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CONCLUSION

In concluding this submission, | would also like to state my support of the Queensland Racing Unity
Group (QRUG) in gathering industry support against this Bill. Importantly, the opposition from
QRUG has banded industry participants together to fight for a sustainable and successful future for
racing in Queensland. We support the very comprehensive and detailed submission made by
QRUG. The racing industry requires strong leadership and management, and we trust that the State
Government recognises the wide-spread industry opposition to the Bill. There is sufficient concern
regarding the matters raised within this submission that we recommend that the Bill is withdrawn.

Sincerely

Rob Katter
Member for Mount Isa
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